## Camboon Primary School

An Independent Public School

## Newsletter



Date: 14 December 2022 Term: 4

Volume: 17





#### CALENDAR OF EVENTS:

Wednesday 14 December

Reports sent home Thursday 15 December

- **Canteen Closed**
- Year 6 Graduation Excursion
- 2023 Class Lists sent via Connect
- **End of Term 4 for students**
- **Collect 2022 Medications from the office**
- Uniform Shop Open 2.00pm—3.00pm

**UNIFORM SHOP OPEN TUESDAY 31 JANUARY** 10AM to 1PM

SCHOOL RESUMES FOR STUDENTS **WEDNESDAY 1 FEBRUARY 2023** 



CANTEEN **CLOSED WEEK 1 2023 REOPENS WEEK 2 WEDNESDAY 8 FEBRUARY 2023** 

#### Christmas assembly

I would like to thank our fantastic staff for a spectacular assembly on Friday. The items were wonderful and congratulations to all award recipients. I am always super impressed with the way our students sit and listen for such a long time.

#### **Year 6 Graduation**

The graduation ceremony held on Monday 12 December was a wonderful event acknowledging the wonderful learning our Year 6 students have completed at Camboon. I would like to thank all staff and parents who worked together to ensure the graduation was another success. It was lovely to hear where each student was heading for high school and how many have been accepted into specialist and gifted and talented programs. I congratulate all award recipients and I wish each student all the very best for high school and every success in the future. They have had a great start to their education and we look forward to hearing about all the great things they achieve. Come back to visit us and tell us all the great things you are doing. The Year 6's will attend a graduation excursion this Thursday. I am sure they will have a great time.

#### Student reports

These will go home today (Wednesday 14 December), however, parents were able to access them on Connect yesterday (Tuesday 13 December). This eliminates the need for us providing second copies as parents can access them on Connect.

Please make sure you find the time to sit with your child and read through each area, looking at the grades but paying specific attention to the comments. Teachers spend a lot of time writing valuable comments that also give you information on how your child can improve. It is very important that your child understands the report and takes it as valuable feedback for future improvement. Learning is lifelong and we encourage our students to do their best but also work on areas they can improve. Please support your child to continuously learn.

#### 2023 Class Lists

These will be posted on Connect on Thursday 15 December at 2.30pm. The class lists are created based on current student enrolment numbers for 2023 and are subject to change. Staff spend time creating the lists based-on their knowledge of students, into account learning needs, behaviour. friendships and social-emotional needs. Staff ensure that a range of students are in each class and this allows students the opportunity to develop new friendships. All written requests are considered and we ask that parents are supportive and react positively to the class lists. All of our teachers are wonderful teachers and students will still get to play with their friends at recess and lunch times should they not be in the same class.

Teaching your child/our students to be resilient and flexible is a vital skill and we ask for your support in accepting our decisions, based on educational needs.

#### Janice Cuculoska—Principal



Before School, After School and Vacation Care onsite at Camboon Primary School.

Should you require information regarding school holiday programs please visit their website or the

school office or phone 0456 857 463. FOR SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMS, PLEASE REFER TO THEIR WEBSITE



Camboon Primary School Forder Street, Noranda WA 6062 Email: Camboon.PS@education.wa.edu.au Website: camboonprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Phone: 9218 1400

#### **Student Leavers**

Should your child (other than Year 6) be leaving Camboon Primary School at the end of the school year, we ask that you send an email to the school office please, via this email address— <a href="mailto:camboon.ps@education.wa.edu.au">camboon.ps@education.wa.edu.au</a>,

including the child's name, year level and 2023 school name.

#### Vacations at the beginning of 2023 school year

Should you be going on an extended holiday over the summer break, and not returning when school commences on 1 February 2023, we ask that you submit this in writing. This is a Department requirement and imperative for the February school census. Please understand that students on holidays during the school term, are recorded as having unauthorised vacation leave.

#### Medication

A reminder to parents of students who have medication such as EpiPens, to please collect these from the office on the last day of school.

We do not keep these at school over the holiday period. If you child is returning to Camboon PS next year, we ask that you return medication at the commencement of the 2023 school year. A reminder that all asthma and anaphylactic plans should be updated yearly and a copy given to the school office.

- 1. Collect all medication on Thursday 15 Dec
- 2. Update medical plan at GP, provide copy to school office at beginning of 2023
- 3. Supply medication for 2023 on first day of 2023 Library

We ask that all outstanding library books, be returned to the library by Monday 5 December.

#### 2023 Pupil Free Days

The School Board approved our 2023 Staff Development Days. These days are when students do not attend school, so that staff can meet to plan and complete professional learning as a whole school team. The 2023 dates are:

Monday 30 January Tuesday 31 January Monday 24 April Monday 17 July Friday 22 September (AMENDMENT)

#### **Hawaiian Christmas Food Appeal**

The Hawaiian Giving Box Christmas Appeal assists Western Australians experiencing hardship by collecting canned food, tinned vegetables, canned fruit, non-perishable food and long-life drinks, with all donations going to Foodbank WA to distribute to people in need.

We are asking our school community to donate nonperishable food donations into the giant gold Giving Box at our local Hawaiian shopping centre, Hawaiian's Noranda or the box in the school admin office. Donated items will be presented to Foodbank WA as they assist local West Australians in need over Christmas and into the new year.

We thank you in advance for your support in helping people in need, making the festive season a little brighter.

APPEAL

Personal Items List 2022

A reminder to parents that the Oxford Maths Book must be purchased for the beginning of the 2022 school year. It comes shrink-wrapped with an

assessment book: please <u>DO NOT</u> open the packaging to allow for exchanges if necessary. Please note, this book is not available at general retailers, so should be purchased through Campion.

### **P&C Messages**

#### **Uniform Shop**

The P&C Uniform Shop is operated by the Camboon Parents and Citizens Association. It stocks a range of new and second hand uniform items. The Uniform Shop is managed by parent volunteers and is located next to the Canteen in the undercover area.

Download our Uniform Order form as of June 2022

Parents register/login QuickCliq

Online orders will be delivered to students' classrooms twice a week.

**TERM 4 2022 OPENING HOURS** 

Thursday 15 Dec 2pm - 3pm

**TERM 1 2023 OPENING HOURS** 

Tuesday 31 Jan 10am - 1pm

Uniform queries can be directed to <a href="mailto:camboonpspc@gmail.com">camboonpspc@gmail.com</a> or by calling 0412 530 307.

Old logo faction shirts and old logo school polo's (limited sizes) for \$5.

#### Canteen

Please note the Canteen will be CLOSED Week 1 2023, and will reopen on Wednesday 8 February 2023.

#### **Free Parenting Service**

Midvale Hub Parenting Service Perth North East is a **free** service to parents/carers of children who reside in the local government areas of **Mundaring**, **Swan**, **Bassendean & Bayswater**.

Website Service information

Midvale Hub Parenting Service | midvalehub

Interagency Parenting Calendar MHPS Calendar of Events | midvalehub

Link to the service Facebook page

<u>Midvale Hub Parenting Service Perth North East</u>

<u>| Facebook</u>

QR code for our term planner



## **2022 Award Winners** Congratulations!

#### **Year 6 Award Winners**

Medal of Excellence: Chelsea C Citizenship: Seth M

Citizenship: Seth M Katie L

Endeavour: Taryn H Paulina V

Mathematics: Chelsea C

Zenan X

Science: Anna P Languages: Anna P

Music: Chelsea C
Physical Education: Blake H

Visual Arts: Tia K

#### **Other Award Winners**

ı	Judy P Award	4	2	Thespina F
ı	Citizenship Award	EC2	PP	Maddison L
ı	Citizenship Award	EC3	PP	Levi R
ı	Citizenship Award	1	1	Jensen W
ı	Citizenship Award	2	1	Harper R
ı	Citizenship Award	3	2	Layla M
ı	Citizenship Award	4	2	Darcy R
ı	Citizenship Award	7	3	Zaynab N
ı	Citizenship Award	8	3	Hayley P
ı	Citizenship Award	9	4	Kynan V
ı	Citizenship Award	10	4	Linh N
ı	Citizenship Award	15	5	Lev M
ı	Citizenship Award	17	5	Catherine S
ı	Achievement Award	EC2	PP	Michael M
ı	Achievement Award	EC3	PP	Ella M
ı	Achievement Award	1	1	James D
ı	Achievement Award	2	1	Aiden D
ı	Achievement Award	3	2	Cindy L
ı	Achievement Award	4	2	Levi P
ı	Achievement Award	7	3	Shuo W
ı	Achievement Award	8	3	Rohan D
	Achievement Award	9	4	Roger D
	Achievement Award	10	4	Jasper K
	Achievement Award	1	6	5 Amber B
а				





Want to prepare your kids for a healthy future?

# BETTER HEALTH PROGRAM

The Better Health Program is a free, 10-week program for you and your child.

Each week we discuss topics including good nutrition, forming positive habits, becoming a healthier family and being physically active.

#### The program comes in two formats

Online – complete fun, online sessions with your child and a weekly call with your own personal health coach.

In a group – attend 2-hour group sessions with your child, once a week in a local venue. Participate in family learning sessions, games and physical activity for your child.

In both programs, you receive a bunch of free support tools along the way and a reward at the end!





@betterhealthprogram

#### Sign up today!

www.betterhealthprogram.org

**1300 822 953** 



BETTER HEALTH CO.